Susquehanna Area Regional Airport Authority

Airport Operations Committee

June 21, 2019
Minutes

A meeting of the SARAA Airport Operations Committee took place on Friday, June 21, 2019 and was called to order by Mr. Hume at 8:00 a.m. in the David C. McIntosh Boardroom, Harrisburg International Airport with the following members of the Committee present:



    
         Erik Hume, Chair
    Bennett Chotiner  

Also attending were Timothy Edwards (Executive Director),  William Leonard (SARAA Board),  Carolyn Van Newkirk (SARAA Board), James Helsel (SARAA Board), Jim Mann (SARAA Board), David Spaulding (Deputy Director, Planning and Engineering), Tom Peiffer (Deputy Director, Finance & Administration), Scott Miller (Deputy Director of Advertising and PR),  Belinda Svirbely (Deputy Director, Operations & Security), and Camille Springer (Executive Assistant). 
Guests:  

Delta Development:  Eric Clancy, Rebecca Burk, Noah Elmore
Minutes:  The minutes of the May 24, 2019 Airport Operations Committee were deemed approved.  

Delta Development:
Airport Drive:  The total secured funding for this project is $2,382,548, coming from Tap Aviation Capital Grant, CFA MTF Grant and PennDOT MTF Grant.  Pending funding:  2018 PennDOT Aviation Bureau Capital Budget, submitted September, 2018 for $1,445,944.
Air Cargo Expansion:  Pending Funding:  Redevelopment Assistance Capital Program (RACP); grant request is for $2 million submitted on January 31, 2019.

Emergency Apparatus at HIA:  Dauphin County Local Share Municipal Grant Program.  The grant request was for $207,822; the grant award was $100,000.  Anticipated reimbursement of funds is first quarter, 2020.

Hotel Development:  Business in Our Sites (BOS Loan):  drawdown is complete
SARAA Strategic Plan Goals:  
· HIA:  Building 26 & 96 demolition ($2.8 million); HIA Roadway signing ($800 - $1 million);   Reconstruct Airport Drive

· Capital City Executive Airport:  Hangar #2, renovations ($500K - $1 million)

· FCRA:  FBO facility replacement ($500 to $600); Main hangar improvements: $500k - $600k

· GRA:  Main hangar demolition and temporary replacement ($300k to $400k)

Outreach:  

· Outreach Luncheon/Presentation (September 2019)
· Federal State & Local Legislations

Enplanement Report:

Mr. Miller reported that May passengers totaled 137,621, which is 11.6% ahead of budget and 22.8% ahead of May 2018.  This was the busiest May ever and the fourth busiest month in HIA history.   Year-to-date passengers totaled 589,184, which is 2.5% ahead of budget and 8.2% ahead of year-to-date 2018.  2019 could be the third busiest year ever at MDT--the busiest since 1998.   May 2019 landed weight was 112.4 million pounds, up 10.1% vs. budget, and up 6.5% vs. May 2018.   Commercial airlines are up 5.5% vs. year-to-date 2018.  Cargo airlines are up 6.8% vs. year-to-date 2018.   UPS and FedEx both set new May records for air cargo flown.  Total air cargo tonnage is up 8.4% vs. year-to-date 2018.  FedEx was up 8.2%, UPS was up 7.4%, and Commercial airlines and other cargo carriers was up 27.5%.  MDT operations for May were 4,277, and year-to-date operations were 19,153, which is down 6.6% vs. year-to-date 2018.  CXY Operations for May were 2,372, and 9,302 year-to-date, which is up 13.5% vs. year-to-date 2018.  Staff speculates that the increase at CXY is that some General Aviation activity has shifted from MDT to CXY.   Five airlines fly nonstop to 16 destinations from MDT:  Allegiant, American Airlines, Delta, Frontier and United.       
Events:

Allegiant Airlines:  Non-stop service to Nashville began on June 6th, 2019.
DFW Flight:  The first DFW flight began on June 7th.  MDT-DFW offer more convenient connections to the Southwestern US, the West Coast, Mexico and Asia.  The first flight had 33 locals and 43 connections.  The loads have been strong.
Project Update:

Mr. Spaulding reported on the following:
Runway Rehabilitation, HIA:  Work on Taxiway A west began on May 6, 2019.  Work on Taxiway D began on June 3rd.  Runway electrical and lighting work is in-progress.  
Airport Drive Rehabilitation, HIA:  The Notice to Proceed is effective May 28, 2019.  SARAA received the necessary authorizations to begin work.  During June, the subcontractors will be working at various utility cut locations using temporary lane closures with signage and/or flagging and installing ADA compliant sidewalk ramps. 
Parallel Taxiway, Phase 3, FCRA:  The paving is to be completed in 2020.
Air National Guard, Base Parking Lot: Shiloh Paving and Excavating began work during the week of April 1st.  This project has been impacted by wet weather.  The contractor hopes to finish this project by the end of July.  
Aircraft Rescue & Firefighting Vehicle, HIA:  
Mr. Edwards reported that this is to approve, contingent upon receipt of an FAA grant, the award of a contract to Oshkosh Airport Produces in an amount of $704,369 for the purchase of a 1,500 gallon Aircraft Rescue and Firefighting vehicle for HIA.  The Aircraft Rescue and Firefighting (ARFF) vehicle will replace an existing 1,500 gallon ARF vehicle manufactured in 2002.  Two firms submitted bid packages on June 6, 2019.  Oshkosh Airport Products was the low bidder.  This project will be funded by a grant to be issued by the FAA.
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.
Emergency Well-Head Treatment (Construction), HIA: 
Mr. Edwards reported that this is to approve the award of an emergency contract to Shiloh Paving and Excavating in an amount of $56,700 to construct the foundations and erect block walls needed for installation of emergency treatment equipment at Well #12 at HIA.  The plan is to install a treatment system using Granulated Activated Carbon (GAC) to filter the source water from Well #12, which will then be blended with source water from other wells to control the levels of PFOS and PFOA.  SARAA staff invited two contractors with current or recent experience at HIA to visit the site and provide proposals for construction of the grade beam foundations and erection of block walls that will be needed to support and house the GAC treatment equipment.  The current plan is to begin installation of the well head treatment equipment in late June.  Shiloh Paving provided the low quote.  The cost of this construction work was included in a line item within the 2019 budget for the Water and Wastewater Department.
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.  Mr. Hume said he is recusing himself from the Emergency Well-Head Treatment (Construction), HIA.
Emergency Support Service, Well-Head Treatment, HIA:
Mr. Edwards reported that this is to amend the contract with Glace Associates to provide geotechnical soils testing and materials testing during construction in an amount not-to-exceed $2,200, for a new total contract amount of $46,860 in support of well head treatment to remediate PFOS and PFOA in HIA’s source water.  SARAA submitted plans to Lower Swatara Township for the grade beam foundations and a temporary tension structure to house the large GAC equipment.  During construction, it will be necessary to conduct solid testing prior to placing the foundations.  The proposed testing services will be required during construction.  This work will be funded from the Engineering Department’s professional services budget line item.   
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.

Sunoco Pipeline Easement Agreement:
Mr. Edwards reported that this is to approve a first amendment to the Temporary Access Easement Agreement between SARAA and Sunoco Pipeline.  Sunoco Pipeline was granted a Temporary Access Easement Agreement on March 1, 2017.  The original easement was for 18 months plus two (2), six (6) month options.  Both 6 month options have been exercised.  Their easement terminates on September 1, 2019.  Sunoco is seeking an additional six months to finish their construction on the pipeline.  Sunoco will pay SARAA $3,333.34 for the extension of the temporary access easement.
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.  Mr. Hume said he is recusing himself from the Sunoco Pipeline Easement Agreement. 
Grant of Electrical Easement, GRA:
Mr. Edwards reported that this is to grant a utility easement to Adams Electric Cooperative, Inc. to provide and maintain electrical service to a new hangar at GRA.  SARAA authorized a ground lease for the construction of a new 60’ x 60’ storage hangar at GRA.  The utility supplier has requested the easement to provide and maintain service to the building.  SARAA Counsel has reviewed the easement.
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.  

Purchase of Capers CAD/RMS Software Contract:

Mr. Edwards reported that this is to enter into an agreement for the purchase/use of Capers Integrated Public Safety Software.  The initial cost of the Capers Integrated Public Safety Software is $40,000, with an annual maintenance fee of $15,000 per year.  Currently, SARAA PD uses multiple Microsoft Access databases (MDB) to collect and store information.  The current Records Management System is a cumbersome police reporting platform. The SARAA PD does not currently have Computer Aided Dispatch (CAD) with the Communications Center. The Capers Integrated Public Safety Software is an all-inclusive software suite, which would provide both a CAD and RMS platform at one cost.  

There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.  
GA Airports:

Pancake Breakfast:  Ms. Van Newkirk reported that the pancake breakfast was held at Gettysburg Regional Airport on Saturday, June 1st and Sunday, June 2nd.  She said that 901 people were served on Saturday/Sunday and 57 aircraft landed for this event.
Adjournment:  Mr. Hume adjourned the meeting at 9:21 a.m.
Next Meeting:  Friday, July 26, 2019, 9:06 a.m., HIA
Respectfully submitted:

Timothy J. Edwards
Executive Director

Prepared by Camille Springer
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